TOWN OF EAST WINDSOR

FIRST SELECTMAN JASON E. BOWSZA

June 11, 2020

Good evening. This is First Selectman Jason Bowsza reaching out to all town residents. A copy
of this message, and more information about COVID-19, can be found on the Town’s website.

Today, the local health district notified us that we had no new confirmed positive cases of
COVID-19 in East Windsor. In reviewing the reports from the health district since June 1, we
have only had a total of six new cases in town, two of which were at Fresh River. These are very
encouraging numbers. The Connecticut Department of Public Health is now reporting a total of
143 confirmed cases of COVID-19 in East Windsor, and an additional 14 probable cases. In
Connecticut, there are now 44,461 confirmed cases.

The Board of Selectman recently appointed Denise Menard to serve as our community’s long-
term recovery coordinator. Initially, Denise will be helping with the distribution of personal
protective equipment to businesses in the community who request it through the state portal,
but over the coming weeks she will also be reaching out to local businesses, civic groups, and
social service organizations to assess their needs, and provide a bridge between our community
and state and federal resources.

Next Thursday will be a drive-by parade to celebrate the East Windsor High School Class of
2020. The parade will begin at 6pm and travel from East Windsor Middle School onto Main
Street, down Old Ellington Road, onto Scantic Road, and down Tromley Road. Please show your
support along the parade route for our graduating seniors, as we wish them well in their next
chapters.

Please continue to do what you can to keep yourselves and your families healthy and safe.
I wish you continued good health,

ason E. Bowsza
irst Selectman
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